Southern African Catholic Bishops Conference
Statement on Global Fund outcomes


On behalf of the Southern African Catholic Bishops Conference, with support of the Vatican, we would like to thank everyone here today for all of their hard work in putting together a Fund that will address the critical needs of thousands of AIDS victims and their families. 
We applaud the Global Fund’s outcomes in the areas of finance and targeting. These proposals put the world’s poorest and most devastated people and countries first. May God bless all of you who fought for the care and well-being of the world’s most vulnerable people during these negotiations. 
In the area of program activity, we also applaud the addition of measures to insure greater accountability. However, we are concerned about the Fund’s lack of a moral compass. 
In many regions of the world, AIDS prevention requires an immediate change in sexual behavior. Child abuse is increasing at an alarming rate. Young adolescents are being infected during premarital sex. Tens of thousands of women are being infected by their unfaithful partners. The men who infect their wives and loved ones must be called to God’s word, and encouraged to be sexually responsible and faithful. 
Thus, we urge countries to develop national strategies that emphasize sexual fidelity and abstinence, and fight morally corrupt behavior such as child abuse and adultery. These behaviors have always had a profound, negative impact on the spiritual and emotional well-being on their victims. But today, these behaviors are now taking victims’ lives. We must call on all people to respect the sacrament of marriage, their spouses and themselves. 

Thank you.
